Ambassador Dr. Mahmoud El-Saeed
Ambassador of the Arab Republic of Egypt to Canada
454 Laurier Ave. E.
Ottawa, Ont.
K1N 6R3

Dear Dr. Mahmoud El-Saeed:

I am writing to you today to condemn the violent acts of the Egyptian state in its attacks on Egyptian workers at the El-Mahalla factory in the Nile Delta. 

The Canadian public is both alarmed and outraged at the behaviour of the Egyptian state
and its flagrant violations of human rights, labour standards and international law.

So far, thousands of striking workers have been attacked, hundreds of protesters have been arrested and two people have been killed. Many more have been injured. These are shameful acts.

Unfortunately, this is not the first time that your government has attacked the Egyptian people. I am aware that hundreds of pro-democracy and pro-reform campaigners have suffered repression at the hands of the Egyptian state, including 40 men currently being tried by military tribunals in Egypt, though civilian courts have acquitted many of them.

I call on you to pressure your own government to stop immediately all attacks on workers at the El-Mahalla factory and on all Egyptian citizens, and to release immediately all political prisoners who have been detained for their labour and political activism.

Please be advised that the illegal and undemocratic actions of the Egyptian state will not go unnoticed in the rest of the world. The people of Canada are watching, and are expecting you to do the right thing: end the repression and release the detainees now!

Sincerely,
 
 

